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Dear Parents
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                 July 20th 2018  

This term has been full of activity which has been carefully managed in the hot weather! We have had the opportunity to evaluate the mindset questionnaires we have received from the whole school community, and the results are quite amazing.  The top four statements of improvement are:

‘If I practice I will get better’ (+34%); ‘I can always improve, so I’ll keep trying’ (+23%); I love challenges (+20%); I keep going even when the work is hard (+14%).  Over the year I have observed the increased level of children working on tasks for a sustained length of time, and this attitude to learning represents a ‘growth mindset’ culture embedded in our Christian school values.  I hope you are identifying similar changes in your family life.

Feeling Good Week had a very beneficial impact across the school, with both children and staff benefitting from the various events.  The Skipping Workshop was again a major highlight, and helped all the children to improve their growth mindset by persevering at the different types of skipping, and the trip to Sayers Croft was enjoyed by all.  Apple class have spent time talking and writing about things they have previously found hard, but now can achieve, Holly class have been supporting and encouraging each other to complete puzzles and other activities, and Cherry class enjoyed giving compliments to friends by making their friendship wall.  The Pet Service was also a highlight, with many and varied well-behaved pets attending.

Explorers continues to grow due to high parental demand.  It’s a wonderful environment in which children can enjoy the activities on offer and play cooperatively, under the leadership of Debbie, our supervisor.

At this time of year we say farewell to Cherry class, who today in church shared many highlights and future ambitions with the school community.  We wish all the children and their families moving to new schools every happiness for their future.

Today we thanked Mrs Sarson for over seventeen years of dedication to the children and families of Ewhurst School.  During this time she has supported more than 500 children and we are indebted to her for her wonderful support for so many years.

Golden Boot Challenge 2018

The Golden Boot results were announced earlier this month.  It was terrific to see so many children motivated to travel to and from school by bicycle, scooter, or walking further than usual.  This year’s winners were Holly class with a 27% green change in their mode of travel to school.  Cherry class scored a 8% change, and Apple class 6%. 

Parental Help
We are blessed with so many families helping in different ways, whether it is with covering books, supporting swimming, school trips off-site, Sports Day, or reading in school.  Special thanks go to Rachel Thompson, Shelley Dauncey, Alison Wanner, Rachel Bradley, Lucy Tosh, Helen Mclaren, Helen Watt (who has covered huge piles of books!), Louise Howard, Amanda Mtemi, Emma de vos, Cathy Wiliams, Julia Reed, and Vicky Fletcher who have helped in school on a very regular basis.  We look forward to welcoming new parent helpers next year.  A special thank you goes to our lollipop volunteers – Alison Wanner, Cathy Williams, Shelley Dauncey, Jo Root, Helen Mclaren, Lucy Tosh, Rachel Bradley, Amelia Nunn, Rachel Thompson and Julia Reed – for keeping the children and their families safe.

PTA 

This year the PTA has been helmed by a rota of Co-Chairs.  We are very grateful to Cathy Williams, Rachel Bradley, Kate Elliott, Jill Kingscott, Shelley Dauncey, and Rachel Thompson, who have worked tirelessly this year alongside other committee members Vicky Fletcher, Julia Reed, Jenny Haines, Lucy Tosh and Helen Mclaren, to raise record-breaking totals.  Cathy has again also been our wonderfully efficient ‘uniform lady’ which is greatly appreciated by everyone, but particularly by the new families starting in September, and especially by the office staff!  The class representatives work hard generating involvement by all, many thanks to you all.  See the attached PTA newsletter that explains how the money that has been raised has been spent.
Ewhurst Governors
We have a committed governing body who are regularly in school undertaking a range of activities that support a range of curricular developments for your children, and I am very grateful to them all.  They are: James Lamont, Julia Reed, Lucy Tosh, Nicki Bartlett, Alex Fosdike, Lisa Walmsley, Mike Turner, Tim Hurley and Karen Stanley.  There are currently two foundation vacancies on the Governing Body.  We look forward to our new Rector, the Rev Clare Shepherd, joining the governing body in October.

Photographs/Videoing i.e. Leavers Service

Please could I remind parents that all photographs and videos of school events are for home use ONLY and MUST NOT appear on any social networking sites. Thank you for your co-operation in this matter. 

Forest Schools Autumn 2018 – Holly and Cherry classes

Cherry class will again be enjoying four sessions of Forest Schools activity at Sayers Croft next term, on Thursday afternoons from 1.00 – 3.00pm, with Holly and Apple classes having their sessions in our own Jubilee Garden.  Letters will be sent out to Cherry class at the beginning of next term, but the dates are on the website now for your diaries.  We will need three DBS-cleared Cherry parent helpers for each of the Cherry sessions on 11th October, 1st November, 22nd November, and 6th December.  Please email the office if you are available.  Many thanks. 

Ewhurst Governors Fund Quiz Night: Monday 6th August at The Bull’s Head @ 8.00pm (Entry £2.00)

The next governor fundraiser will be a quiz evening.  Just turn up with a team, or join a team.  A great evening will be had by all.

Lollipop volunteer training sessions: Thursday 27th September @ 9.00

As some of our current lollipop volunteers are leaving the school this year, we will need more to help the children cross the road safely in the morning and the afternoon.  If you feel that this is something you (or another family member) could help with, Surrey County Council provide a training session for us here at the school at the beginning of the Autumn term.  Please contact the office if you are able to attend and would like to volunteer.  

Road Safe Comic

Each child has today received the summer term Road Safe comic organized by Claire Moore.  Do take the opportunity as a family to follow these road safety rules, which are important life skills.  Many thanks to Claire, who has organised this important termly safety reminder for the children for three years.

May I take the opportunity to thank the amazing team at Ewhurst.  They are a fantastic group of people who are committed to providing a creative and challenging curriculum in which your children develop skills and strategies to become independent learners.  Thank you as parents and grandparents for unstinting support to Ewhurst School and for living our values.  I am fully aware that we ask a lot of families, but as you will recognise, the amount of family support in home learning contributes greatly to your child’s progress over the year.

Have a wonderful summer break and we look forward to seeing the

current Holly and Apple classes back in September with a new Apple class.


With best wishes

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher

Pause for thought:
Join the Cranleigh Library Summer Reading Challenge, it’s a great way to

enjoy lots of books, and keep reading!

End of Year Awards

	Apple
	Holly
	Cherry

	Achievement –  Abigail and Harlyn


	Achievement – William and Mia
	Mabel Edwards Cup for Boys  - Rupert

 Mabel Edwards Cup for Girls  - Tola

	Guardian Angel – Poppy N
	Guardian Angel - Hattie
	Guardian Angel – Amelia

	Sport – Riley and Lara
	Sport –  Benedict and Janey
	Sport – Oscar and Isabella N



Awards – 6.7.18 – Living the School Values


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Maggie		Adam		Edith


Headteacher’s	Headteacher’s	Headteacher’s 


Award		Award		Award


Trudeke		Georgie		Ben	


George		Ben		Poppy F	


Riley		Isla		Jodie





Awards – 13.7.18 – Living the School Values


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Jemima		Joshua		Alfie	


Headteacher’s	Headteacher’s	Headteacher’s 


Award		Award		Award


Megan		Lily		Jesse


James		Huxley		Poppy O


Beau		Iris		Tilly	





100% Annual Attendance – 2017/2018 


Apple – Megan, Hannah


Holly – Lily, Mia, Rosie, Tyler, Hattie, Iris, Edie, Oliver, George, Abigail


Cherry – Jodie, Jacob, Rupert, Cody, Oliver


Whole School Attendance:  97.5%


100% Attendance for the Summer Term:


Apple: 96.3%    Holly: 96.0%    Cherry: 96.6 %








Autumn Term 2018


September


Tues 4th  		Inset Day (no children in school)


Weds 5th			Holly and Cherry classes return to school


Weds 5th			SCL Breakfast Club starts 8.00am


Weds 5th			Explorers starts


Thurs 6th – Mon 10th  	Staggered intake for new Apple Class (all part-time)


Weds 12th 		French club starts


Tues 18th 		SCL After School Club starts (3.00 – 4.00pm)


Thurs 20th 		Holly Class Forest School Session in school 1.00 – 3.00


Thurs 20th 		Cherry Class Curriculum Information meeting @ 2.30pm


Thurs 20th 		PTA AGM @ 7.30 in the Dove Centre


Fri 21st 			Apple Class Curriculum Information Meeting @ 9.30am


			Holly Class Curriculum Information Meeting @ 2.30pm


Weds 26th 		Open Morning Tours for Admission 2019 @ 9.30 and 11.00am


Thurs 27th		Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30PM


October


Mon 1st 			Open Evening Tour for Admission 2019 @ 5.00pm


Tues 2nd  		Open Morning Tour for Admission 2019 @ 9.30am


Fri 5th 			Harvest Festival Assembly in School Hall @ 10.00am	


Mon 8th – Fri 12th		Book Week


Mon 8th 			Holly Class to Painshill Park


Thurs 11th 		Cherry Class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.00 – 3.00


Tues 16th  		Individual School Photographs


Thurs 18th 		Holly Class Forest School Session in school 1.00 – 3.00


Mon 22nd to Fri 26th  	Half term


Mon 29th  		Inset Day (no children in school)


November


Thurs 1st    		Open Morning Tour for Admission 2019 @ 9.30am	


Thurs 1st			Cherry Class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.00 – 3.00	


Fri 2nd 			Flu Immunisations in School		


Weds 7th			Parent Consultation Evening 3.15 – 5.15pm


Thurs 8th			Parent Consultation Evening 4.00 – 7.00pm


Tues 13th 		Open Morning Tour for Admission 2019 @ 9.30 and 11.00am


Thurs 15th 		Holly Class Forest School Session in school 1.00 – 3.00


Thurs 15th 		Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30pm


Weds 21st  		Cherry class – Advent Workshop at Guildford Cathedral 


Thurs 22nd 		Cherry Class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.00 – 3.00


Tues 27th 		Open Morning Tour for Admission 2019 @ 9.30am


Thurs 29th 		Holly Class Forest School Session in school 1.00 – 3.00


December


Sat 1st 			Christmas Fair 2.00 – 4.00pm


Weds 5th			Apple Nativity Dress Rehearsal 10.00am


			Last French Club


Thurs 6th			Apple Nativity Performance 10.00am


Thurs 6th 		Cherry Class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.00 – 3.00


Tues 12th		Holly and Cherry Nativity Dress Rehearsal 10.00am


			Last SCL After School Club


Weds 12th 		Holly and Cherry Nativity Performance 10.00am


Thurs 13th		Holly and Cherry Nativity Performance 2.00pm


Fri 15th 			Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper Day


Mon 17th 		Candlelit Service in Parish Church 5.45pm


Tues 18th  		Christmas Party


Weds 19th 		End of Term Service 9.15am


			End of Term 1.30pm


Inset Days 2019


January 3rd and 4th, June 28th 











